

Simon Cundick request-441329-5b2474d6@whatdotheyknow.com

24 November 2017

2017-18 FOI 013

Dear Mr Cundick,

Thank you for your request for information to the Boundary Commission for England, which has been considered under the terms of the Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) 2000.

In your email you ask for the following information:

Please could you provide me with the official counter-proposals received from the Conservative Party, Labour Party and Liberal Democrat Party, as well as any from UKIP and the Green Party for the abandoned 2013 review.

We have carried a review of all of our information and a list of the representations still held that fall under the scope of your request is annexed to this reply. No other counter-proposals from political parties are still held by us.

Due to the size of the information to be released we cannot email these documents to you. As we publish all FOI responses on our website (at https://boundarycommissionforengland.independent.gov.uk/freedom-of-information-and-data-protection/freedom-of-information-responses/) we have chosen to release the information in that way. Due to staff availability, this may take a few days to achieve, for which we apologise. Once we have uploaded the representations, we will send you a fresh annex with the hyperlinks in it.

If you have any queries about the content of this reply please contact me direct, quoting the above reference number on any communication.

Under the provisions of the FOI Act if you are dissatisfied with the response provided you may wish to ask for an internal review. The BCE has a reciprocal arrangement with the Boundary Commission for Wales and in this case you should write to:

The Secretary to the Boundary Commission for Wales, Ground Floor, Fitzalan Court, Cardiff, CF24 0BL

Email: bcomm.wales@wales.gsi.gov.uk

If it transpires you are not content with our response or the internal review, you may apply directly to the Information Commissioner for a decision. Generally, the Information

Commissioner cannot make a decision unless you have exhausted the complaints procedure provided by the BCE. The Information Commissioner can be contacted at:

The Office of the Information Commissioner, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF

Yours sincerely,

Mr Chris Wilcox, Information Manager